
Friends of Liscard Primary School

THE LISCARD
BULLETIN

WEEK BEGINNING 8TH MAY 2023 

LISCARD PRIMARY, WITHENS LANE, WALLASEY, CH45 7NQ

Liscard Primary School Street Trial

The 18-month trial period and consultation period
has now been concluded. Wirral Borough Council has
decided to make the ETRO (Experimental Traffic
Regulation Order) at Liscard Primary School
permanent. This means that the School Street zone
will now continue to be in place indefinitely.
The trial has been deemed a success, as there has
been a significant reduction in vehicle traffic using
this section of Manor Lane between Withen’s Lane
and Penkett Road. We have achieved the goals of
creating a calmer environment, reducing traffic build-
up and improving air quality.
There are no plans to change the way the School
Street functions – the rules will stay the same.
Operational hours of the School Street will continue
to be from 8.30am to 9.00am and 2.45pm to 3.45pm. 
The School Streets email address
(schoolstreets@wirral.gov.uk) will remain active, and
will continue to respond to any problems, concerns,
or complaints from the school, parents/carers, and
residents. The FAQs and other information are on the
Have Your Say website:
https://haveyoursay.wirral.gov.uk/hub-page/school-
streets
Many thanks to everyone in the school community for
doing their part to make this trial a success.

                                                              

Thank you to FoLPS for their fantastic
fundraising efforts. The accounts were
presented at the Annual General Meeting. 
See above regarding how the money raised 
to date has been spent.

Temporary Swimming Pool on the School Site
Mr Maldon has been busy compiling a
swimming timetable. As you can imagine this
is a logistical challenge in a school of our size.
All children in Key Stage 2 will have the
opportunity to spend time in the pool.
Letters were sent home to parents/carers on
Thursday. If you did not receive one please
contact your class teacher.
We would appreciate you writing your child's
name in their swimming costume/shorts and
towel.
Children will need to wear swimming caps.
School has a good supply. We also have a
supply of flipflops which will be disinfected
after every use.
Individual changing facilities will be provided,
as well as storage for your child's clothes.
If your child does not have a pair of
swimming shorts/costume please let your
class teacher know. We do have a small
supply as well as spare towels.
Please note that some children will be
swimming every day so their kit will need
to be dried for use the next day. 

Good Luck Year 6
Year 6 are doing their SATs this week. They have
worked extremely hard and are well prepared.  Thank
you to the children and parents/carers for all your
hard work and support. You all deserve to do
brilliantly. Good luck

mailto:schoolstreets@wirral.gov.uk
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Celebrating Year 3 & 4 Trip to see The Demon
Dentist at the Liverpool Empire

The children had fabulous seats in the stalls.

Year 3

Year 3 and Year 4 went to the Liverpool Empire to see a performance of David Walliam's book "The Demon
Dentist."
Our business manager, Joanne Johnson, managed to get 180 discounted theatre tickets. Not only that, she
also managed to get free rail travel. A big thanks to Merseyrail for the free return rail travel. Coach travel
would have cost over £1400 making the trip too expensive to even think about.
Thank you to all staff who planned and went on the trip. The children loved the experience.

The behaviour of the children  was fabulous and a
credit to all their parents/carers.

The children managed the long walk to the railway station.
Great fun was had on the train. 

Year 4
Many children had never been on the
train or had experienced using escalators.
They were so sensible.





The latest guide from the National Online Safety below
provides parents/carers with advice about children's use
of smartwatches. 




Well done to the following children
who have consistently followed the
school rules of being kind, working
hard and never giving up.

Let’s see which classes have the 
 highest attendance this week!






Attendance
Well done to Miss Day's class  who were 
winners of the attendance trophy for Key Stage 1.
Congratulations to Miss Swaby's class who were winners
of the attendance trophy for Key Stage 2.  
Mrs Cahill's class had the highest attendance across
Foundation 2 for the fourth week running.
The overall attendance this week is 92.7%.
There were six classes that had attendance above the
national average. Eleven classes improved their
attendance from last week. 

Mrs. Sue Talbot
Headteacher
B.Ed(Hons) M.Ed NPQH LPQSH

School Lunches

National Online Safety

Monday 8th May           King's Coronation
Tuesday 9th May          On site swimming lessons begin
Tuesday 9th May – Friday 12th May – KS2 SATs
May 9th - 26th               Key Stage 1 SATs 
Friday 26th May            School closes for half term
Monday 5th June          School re-opens
Thursday 20th July       School closes for summer

Diary Dates




